Bishop Pike and the NCCC

WHEREAS the Rev. James A. Pike, Bishop of the Episcopal diocese of California and a recognized leader of the ecumenical program of the National Council of Churches of Christ in America, in his published articles has revealed that he rejects the Virgin Birth, the plenary inspiration of the Scriptures, the ascension of Christ into Heaven, and the presence of the living Christ at the right had of the Father;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the messengers of the General Association of Regular Baptist Churches meeting in annual session at Winona Lake, Indiana, urge the Bible-believing people in the National Council of Churches to withdraw from such blasphemous fellowship, and commends the vestry of St. Mark's Episcopal Church of Shreveport, Louisiana, for their courageous and documented stand against the infidelity of both Bishop Pike and the National Council of Churches.

June 18–23, 1961 Winona Lake, Indiana